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Dear Potential Applicant

Thank you for your interest in the post of Teacher of ICT and Computing at Sir Bernard Lovell Academy (SBL).  Having taken up post in April 2015, I am proud to lead our growing, vibrant and ambitious academy and I hope this introductory letter gives you a sense of our community and purpose together with an understanding of the opportunities that exist within this role, the academy and across our multi-academy trust.

Situated between cities of Bath and Bristol (the best city in the UK in which to live according to the Sunday Times), SBL serves the community of Oldland Common as well as neighbouring communities such as Wick, Longwell Green and Bitton. We are a truly comprehensive academy with a cohort whose attainment on entry mirrors the national average. The academy receives a pupil premium grant for approximately one sixth of our students and the proportion of students with SEND is broadly in line with the national average. Most classes are taught in mixed-ability groups and teachers rise to the challenge of differentiating to stretch the most able students as well as to meet the needs of those that find learning more difficult.

This post has arisen due to the promotion of the current post holder to a Head of ICT and Computing role at a nearby school and we are seeking to appoint a dynamic, excellent practitioner to deliver outstanding outcomes for ICT and Computing students. The teaching timetable comprises teaching at all key stages and shared responsibility for Year 10 and Year 11 GCSE groups as well as Y12 CTEC ICT. 

Sir Bernard Lovell Academy (SBL) formed in April 2015 when Sir Bernard Lovell School converted to academy status as a sponsored academy in partnership with Wellsway School. We are part of the Wellsway Multi-Academy Trust (WMAT) and work in a partnership of six schools for the benefit of all young people in the local area. Working within a trust has already extended and diversified the curriculum available to students in all of the trust schools and enriched our programme of professional development to ensure that every member of staff has access to high quality, personalised CPD. We are currently developing a Trust-wide post-16 centre to further enhance our existing post-16 provision on-site.

In February 2014, Sir Bernard Lovell School was judged by Ofsted as requiring special measures. Since that time, an extensive and effective improvement plan has resulted in a rapid improvement in student outcomes and our students are beginning to reach the standards we should expect of them.  This is perhaps best illustrated by our GCSE English results that improved significantly between 2014 and 2015 to 77% A*-C and 81% making expected progress. 
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We are committed to ensuring outstanding outcomes in our students’ personal development as well as their academic progress. Since the beginning of term, all students are part of a house system which forms the core of our academy community from which our ethos of respect, endeavour, resilience and ambition grows. A new academy uniform has also been introduced from September, together with a new format for the academy day, both of which have further raised expectations and standards throughout the academy.

Extra-curricular opportunities play an important role in our students’ lives at the academy. The academy’s dramatic and musical productions are always of the highest standard e.g. Evita in February 2015. We have a large cohort of students participating in the Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme each year and our outstanding sports facilities include a well-equipped, modern sports centre and a 3G artificial turf pitch, both of which are well used by the local community as well as by extra-curricular groups. All staff at the academy are encouraged to contribute to our extra-curricular programme in their own fields of interest.

This is a very exciting time to join a rapidly improving academy that is only just beginning to realise its huge potential. This role represents a great opportunity for personal and professional development through the teaching role and through the wider contributions that can be made towards our academy improvement. I hope I have inspired you to apply and look forward to inviting you to visit our academy on interview where you will have the chance to see the opportunities available at first hand.

If you have any further queries regarding the role, our academy or the Wellsway Multi-Academy Trust, please contact Lucinda Armstrong on 01454 868023 who will be happy to help.

Yours faithfully

Rupert Maule

Principal

